
 
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 

Slough Borough Council 

Temporary Road Closure 

Wexham Road, Slough, SL1 closure from its junction with Wellington Street, Slough, SL1 to its 
junction with High Street, Slough SL1. 

Slough Borough Council as Highway Authority in the Borough of Slough hereby give notice in accordance 
with Section 14(2)(b) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 that all Traffic will be prohibited from 
passing through Wexham Road, Slough, SL1 closure from its junction with Wellington Street, 

Slough, SL1 to its junction with High Street, Slough SL1. 

The road closure is taking place from 06:00 hours on Sunday 18th February 2024 till 22:00 hours 
on Sunday 18th February 2024. 

An alternative route will be available for use while the Order is in force with a local diversion sign at the 

location. Advanced warning notices will be at the locations advising of the dates the works will be carried 

out. Access will be maintained for all local residents and businesses. 

The reason for this temporary road closure:  

• because works are or are proposed to be carried out on or near the road; and 

• because of the likelihood of danger to the public, or of serious damage to  

the road (not attributable to works on or near the road). 

The road closure is taking place from 06:00 hours on Sunday 18th February 2024 and will last up to 
Sunday 18th February 2024 or until the emergency have been resolved and Slough Council opens the 
highway. Local diversions will be in place and signed. 

 

Kam Hothi  

Network Lead – Parking, Highways & Streetworks 

Slough Borough Council 

25 Windsor Road 

Slough 

SL1 2EJ 

Dated: Thursday 15th February 2024 
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